

THE VOICE OF OHIO'S HIGH-TECH CHEMISTRY COMMUNITY... MAKING A BETTER WORLD FOR ALL OHIOANS.

JENN KLEIN, PRESIDENT

Board of Directors

Chair – Rich Rogers
Covestro
Vice Chair – Seth Tomasch
Gabriel Performance Products
Treasurer – Karleen James
Dover Chemical
Past Chair – David Hurder
McGean

John Ambrozy **Kraton Polymers** Chuck Almroth Jones-Hamilton Company Ken Armstrong RPM International James Bull Capital Resin Corporation Joseph Bush Solvay Fernando Carvalho Ashland Mike Groh **Emery Oleochemicals** Steel Hutchinson **GFS Chemicals Daniel Isaacson** The Lubrizol Corporation Richard Jackson **ASHTA Chemicals** Joseph Bianco **INEOS Nitriles** Jonathan Kammerer Americas Styrenics Matthew O'Connor Zaclon LLC Rob Paxton **Shepherd Chemical Company** MJ Rea-Jordan Univar Heather Rutz Husky Lima Refinery Chris Shaul **DuPont** Terry Snell

BASF

Hadley Stamm PPG Tom Steib

The Elco Corporation

March 30, 2022

Ohio Chemistry Technology Council Written Testimony In Support of Senate Bill 302

Chairman Hackett, Vice Chair Romanchuk, Ranking Member Craig and members of the Senate Insurance Committee, my name is Andy Swaim. I am the Director of Government and External Affairs for the Ohio Chemistry Technology Council (OCTC). Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of Senate Bill 302 (SB 302).

OCTC is the leading advocate for Ohio's chemistry industry. Ohio is the third largest chemical manufacturing state in the United States. The chemistry industry in Ohio employs more than 40,000 people, pays an average wage of over \$85,000, and ships more than \$5.6 billion in products worldwide every year.

The OCTC represents employers that fund Ohio's unemployment compensation system. It is vital to our members that the unemployment system is both fully funded and efficiently managed. Ohio's unemployment compensation system was tested during the COVID-19 pandemic, and unfortunately failed on several fronts.

OCTC supports SB 302, which will address several critical flaws in the current unemployment compensation system. The bill would specifically open up pipelines of communication between the Ohio Department of Job and Family Services (ODJFS) and other state agencies. Requiring these entities to communicate is important to reducing the amount of fraud and overpayments in the system. SB 302 would also help our members directly by providing for an updated online employer portal for reporting potential cases of fraud.

OCTC supports these changes to Ohio's unemployment system which will help to ensure that our member's contributions are being managed responsibly. OCTC urges passage of SB 302 to make these vital improvements to the state's unemployment compensation system. Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony on this important measure.